
TOWN OF BROOKLYN 
P.O. Box 356 - Route 6 and 169 

BROOKLYN, CONNECTICUT 06234 

Resource Recovery Committee  

Regular Meeting Minutes

Thursday, June 9, 2022 

via Zoom and in person 

Clifford B. Green Memorial Center 

Immediately Following the BOS meeting at 6:30pm 
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OFFICE OF SELECTMEN 
(860) 779-3411 Option 2 

TOWN CLERK 
{860) 779-3411 Option 4 

TAX COLLECTOR 
{860) 779-3411 Option 5 

ASSESSOR 
{860) 779-3411 Option 6 
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Present: Austin Tanner, Joe Voccia, Lou Brodeur, Bob Lee and Melissa Bradley; Recording Secretary 
Absent: Rick Ives and Ken Dykstra 

Also Present: Gil Maiato, Andre Beaudoin, and Ed Gumula 

1. Call to Order: A. Tanner called the meeting to order at 7:20pm. J. Voccia made a motion to
move Bob Lee as an alternate to a regular meeting for this meeting. L. Brodeur seconded the
motion. Motion passed 4-0.

2. Approve Minutes: 4/14/22: Item skipped

3. Public Comment: None

4. Discussion on Financials: Payroll is off because there is a full year of the transfer station being
open on Wednesdays.

5. Discussion on Metal Roll Off: A. Tanner called WINCO and metal is $125 a ton now and costs
$250 to truck it. lf we rented a dumpster, it would be about $300 a month. The attendants will
have to watch what is put in there, so it does not get out of hand.

6. Discussion on Scale: There have been moisture issues with the current scale. The new scale is on
order, hopefully in for August. The moisture could be dried with a blow dryer in the meantime.

7. Landfill Attendant Report: A. Tanner states Ed Gumula has been filling in on Friday's and
Saturday's and is doing a good job. A. Beaudoin does not see the need for a second person on
Wednesday's. It is slower and if there is an issue, the highway employees are willing to help. J.
Voccia is concerned working alone if an accident occurs and not having anyone there.
Disposal of fire extinguishers are unclear. The water ones can be taken apart and disposed of in
metal. The others may be a hazardous waste issue. Hazardous waste should be held onto until
the Town has a hazardous waste day or there are companies that will pick it up from your home
for a fee.
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